St Joseph The Worker R C Primary School

Cutnook Lane, Irlam, Manchester. M44 6GX. Tel: 0161 921 1695 - Fax: 0161 921 1699

E-mail: stjosephsworker.rcprimaryschool@salford.gov.uk

Website: www.stjosephtheworkerrcp.co.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Evelyn Clayton B.A.Hons QTS

5.2.2021

Dear families,

Firstly, I would like to say thank you for the tremendous support you have shown to all the staff during these challenging times. I hope you are all staying safe and in good health.

I am delighted to see that the vast majority of pupils learning from home are engaging very well with the learning platforms. I have been very encouraged to see many pupils posting work of a high standard as have the teachers. I am also delighted to see that many pupils are accessing learning during the weekend. Well done for showing such resilience and determination! I hope that you continue your efforts, remain positive and keep smiling.

Last week the government confirmed that schools will close over the half term break for all children including the children of critical workers. School will therefore close on Friday 12th February as planned and reopen for identified children on Tuesday 23rd February. Teachers will not post any learning activities during this time. We only request that you have a rest and look after yourselves.

Unfortunately, at this point I cannot advise you further of when our doors will be open again, to all children. Any information I receive, I will share with you all, as soon as is possible.

Finally, can I please remind people to remain vigilant when dropping off and picking up children from school. Please remember to wear a face mask, remain a safe social distance and continue to supervise children on the yard. In this way we can work together to keep everyone safe.

Kind regards

2 Clark

E Clayton

Acting Headteacher





















